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Attention: Steve O'Donaghue 

Dear Mr Ray 

Narrabri Gas Project (6456) 
Supplementary Response to Submissions 

Our ref: OUT19/4634 

The Department of Planning Industry & Environment: Water Group has reviewed the 
supplementary information provided by Santos. We advise that Santos has not sufficiently 
addressed issues raised in earlier correspondence dated 29 April 2017 and 9 October 2018. These 
concerns continue to be: 

• That the project's current data collection and proposed monitoring network should be
improved to provide a better characterisation of the current groundwater system and to
support the necessary upgrade of the groundwater model.

• The groundwater model requires regular updating to ensure that impacts are appropriately
monitored and managed in accordance with Aquifer Interference Policy (AIP).

• The proposed groundwater monitoring triggers need to be improved as they do not provide
enough early warning to allow for appropriate management measures to be implemented.

• The proponent needs to demonstrate that they have sufficient shares of water from relevant
water sources.

We believe these issues can be addressed through detailed consent conditions applied post 
approval. 

Please note further explanation is provided in Attachment A and a summary of issues and 
adequacy of responses in Attachment B. 

Please send any further referrals to Department of Primary Industry & Environment: Water Group 
by email to landuse.enguiries@dpi.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

Jim Bentley 
Chief Executive Officer 
OPIE Water 
12th August 2019 
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